
   

Draft Minutes 

LAMPETER VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY 11 February 2020 

 

Present: Community Councillors: Lynette Evans, Gillian Lewis, Marion Bowden, Carol 

Wilson, Glyn Jones, Steven Jones  

 

1. Apologies:   Community Councillors: Steve Fletcher, Gwenfair Mason, Charles James, 

Barbara Williams and County Councillor David Simpson. 

 

2. Declaration of Interest:  There were no declarations of interest.  

 

3. Minutes of the Previous Meetings (10 January 2020): had been circulated 

previously.  The minutes were agreed to be a true record as proposed by Cllr Marion 

Bowden and seconded by Cllr Gill Lewis. 

 

4. Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting:  

➢ Repairs have been done on the roads in Tavernspite and Princes Gate 
     

5. Correspondence 
➢ Emails as forwarded on. 
➢ Donation for Narberth Library  - to be dealt with next month 
➢ Wales Audit Office consultation on audits.  Cllr Glyn Jones proposed that the clerk 

respond on behalf of the Community Council in favour of three yearly audits and 
this was seconded by Cllr Gillian Lewis and agreed unanimously. 

 
6. Finance 

a) Bank balances: Bank Statement had not been received so balances reported as last 

month. 

Deposit account   as of 31/01/2020       5905.87 
Current Account as of 31/01/2020        4637.78 
Overall total                                                                                                  £   10543.65 

 

b) Bills to pay: 

Liz Thomas – Clerk’s salary for February            £196.52 

and allowance for home working (both now paid by standing order)    21.50 

                    218.02 
 
  HMRC – tax against wages      43.60 
 
             
 Wales Audit Office.                                                                                    £365.75 
     

The above payments were proposed by Cllr Carol Wilson and seconded by Cllr 
Steven Jones and agreed unanimously.  
 
 
 
 

47/02/20 



   

7. Planning  

Planning Applications 

➢ Demolition of former barn and erection of three holiday let units Site Address: 
South Carvan Holiday Park, TAVERNSPITE, Whitland, Pembrokeshire, SA34 
0NL  - there were no objections 

Planning Notifications 

➢ None received to date 

8. County Councillor’s Report  

➢ No report 

 

9. A.O.B.  

➢ Both ends of Tavernspite are dangerous as motorists are not abiding to the 

speed limits and excessively speed as they leave the restricted speed areas.  

➢ Recycling changes are going down well. 

➢ Broken down car in Tavernspite  

➢ A pothole down by the pump in Tavernspite needs looking at 

➢ A discharge of condition 6 has been requested on the site in Tavernspite where 

it is proposed to build holiday chalets/lodges. There are environmental survey 

concerns 

➢ Cllr Carol Wilson attended a meeting at Bloomfield recently on behalf of 

Lampeter Velfrey CC.  They are looking at raising funds for refurbishment of the 

centre. 

 

10. Date of the next meeting –10th March 2020 at Tavernspite. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.00pm 
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